


 

2017 Annual Report Presidents Message 
I am pleased to report that the Association is strong and secure.  Our membership is somewhat stable, we 

could do with more new members, but recognizing the difficulty in attracting new members since the reor-

ganization of the USAR we are doing all right.  We have a stable treasury which will allow us to do things to 

promote the 63D Infantry Division USAR and its follow-on units as our charter calls for. 

The participation in our Annual Meeting remains consistent which is a good thing.  I and the Board of Direc-

tors are pleased with the support we have gotten with the non-program format of attendee participation 

best described as “story telling”.  I guess this is what we are really all about.  We’re a group of likeminded in-

dividuals who have joined an association to be able to keep in touch with those who we have served with in 

the past.  And when given an opportunity to join with these comrades we enjoy the chance to learn more 

about what they did and to have a chance to tell others about ourselves.    

I’m looking forward to seeing more of our members at next year’s annual meeting which will be held on 29 

April 2018.  

Chuck Ebner 
BG (Ret) USA 
President 

 

  



 



 

 
2016-2017 OFFICERS OF THE ASSOCIATION 

   President -Brigadier General Charles K. Ebner 

Vice President -Colonel Alfred M. Diaz 

Secretary–Colonel James D. Wisenbaker 

Assistant Secretary – Colonel Richard Garza 

Treasurer -Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A Houghton 

  Membership -Chief Warrant Officer 4 Layland A. Carson 
  

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

 Colonel Lydia Collins 

Command Sergeant Major Arnold Greenberg  

Command Sergeant Major Robie Robinson 

Lieutenant Colonel D. Earle Sweeney  

Colonel Ben Colcol 

SFC Tonya Davis 

Members Emeritus of the Board of Governors  

Colonel Milton I. Bremer*  

Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy*  

Lieutenant Colonel James B. O’Dowd  

Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth  

Chief Warrant Officer 4 George F. Murray*  

Lieutenant Colonel Earle D Sweeney  

Major Raymond H. Edgerly  

Sergeant Major Thomas Gorden, Jr.* 

 Colonel Alfred M. Diaz  

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Layland A. Carson  

Colonel Lydia Collins  

Command Sergeant Major Arnold Greenberg  

Master Sergeant Ulric L. Grigsby, Jr*.  

Major General Jerry J. Josten  

Lieutenant Colonel James T. Wright 

Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A. Houghton  

*Of Honored Memory  

Colonel Noel B. Pattinson*  

Colonel Charles J. McCleery*  

Colonel Thomas V. Chandler*  

Colonel James B. Price, Jr.*  

Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers*  

Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam*  

Major Howard T. Graber, Jr.*  

Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith*  

Lieutenant Colonel William T. Hodges*  

Colonel Arthur T. Vikander  

Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin*  

Captain William J. Martin*  

Colonel Albert L. Mendonca*  

Colonel Milton I. Bremer*  

Sergeant Major Charles Cavenee*  

Lieutenant Colonel Fred E. Davidson  

Lieutenant Colonel Stanley Hoversten*  

 



PAST PRESIDENTS 
 

 1/1966-8/1966 Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 

 8/1966-5/1967 Lieutenant Colonel Walter B. Kroener 

 1967-1968 Captain William B. Kuntz* 

 1968-1969 Major Noah F. Modisett 

 1969-1970 Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 

 1970-1971 Lieutenant Colonel Jimmy S. Gozawa* 

 1971-1972 Major William T. Allen 

 1972-1973 Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 

 1973-1974 Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 

 1974-1975 Lieutenant Colonel Durwood D. Hicks* 

 1975-1977 Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam, Jr.* 

 1977-1978 Major Howard T. Graber, Jr.* 

 1978-1979 Lieutenant Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten* 

 1979-1980 Colonel James B. Price, Jr.* 

 1980 -1981 Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Andreas* 

 1981-1982 Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin* 

 1982-1983 Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers* 

 1983-1985 Colonel Thomas V. Chandler* 

 1985-1987 Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 

 1987-1988 Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges* 

 1988-1990 Colonel Albert K. Mendonca* 

 1990-1991 Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

 1991-1993 Colonel Milton I . Bremer * 

 1993-1993 Major Dale D. Hart* 

 1993-1995 Lieutenant Colonel James B. O'Dowd 

 1995-1998 Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy* 

 1998-1999 Lieutenant Colonel Earle D. Sweeney 

 1999-2001 Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy* 

2001-2003 Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith* 

2003-2004 Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges* 

2004-2005 Colonel David G. Ross 

2005-2006 Colonel Lydia Collins 

2006-2009 Colonel Alfred M. Diaz 

2009-2012 Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A. Houghton 

2012-Present   Brigadier General Charles K. Ebner 

  



2017 Annual Meeting Business Meeting Minutes 

 

by COL JAMES WISENBAKER 

 

51st Annual Meeting  

of the 63rd Infantry Division Association USAR 

 

The 51st meeting of the 63rd Infantry Div (USAR) Association annual meeting took place at the Crystal Room of the Hotel 
Fullerton (Fullerton, CA) on 30 April 2017.    It started with the social hour, allowing members to mingle and connect 
with old and new friends. It was then called to order by President (BG-Ret) Charles Ebner.   The pledge of Allegiance to 
the Flag followed, led by MSG Harrison.    Next, the Invocation was led by Chaplain (COL) Donald Forden.     President 
Ebner then invited us to enjoy the buffet and begin our meal.    

 

After the meal, the business meeting was started by the President.    BG Ebner began by reminding us that the guest 
speakers for the meeting were ourselves.    Each member was allotted 2-5 minutes to relate a special memory of their 
friendships, trials and tribulations as part of our Army Family.   Afterwards, COL Wisenbaker took the podium for the 
meeting, awarding a life membership Certificate to LTC Brian Silk.     

 

Afterwards, he proceeded to the call for nominations for Board Membership, both from the floor, and from previous 
Board Members, who stated that they were willing to continue.    BG Ebner, COL Diaz, COL Wisenbaker, LTC Houghton 
and LTC Sweeney were up for re-election.   MG Josten had relocated to Virginia, and COL Ben Colcol was nominated in 
his place, to a term expiring in 2019.  With no other nominations from the floor, the chair proceeded to a voice vote.   
The slate was re-elected by acclamation by for a 2 year term.    COL Wisenbaker then called for any questions or issues 
from the floor.     

 

The traditional opportunity drawing was conducted by COL Collins, with assistance from Pan Mitchell.   Many items 
were donated and won, including several elaborate and special gift baskets, donated by Pan Mitchell, in memory of her 
husband, LTC Donald F. Mitchell.  COL Colcol won the first, and donated it to the youngest member present.    

 

Chaplain (COL) Donald Forden again performed the Chaplain duties, adding the Benediction and turning it over to Presi-
dent Ebner to close the formal meeting.    

 

 

 

The next meeting will be Sunday, 29 April 2018 
 

  



 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 
Treasurer:  We continue to be in a good financial position.   Our main cost is the publi-

cation of our newsletters and the Annual.  Our annual luncheon  expenses are covered 

by the cost of the meals and  the Hotel Fullerton has been gracious in not raising our 

rates for  a number of years.  Our members continue to donate generously and our op-

portunity drawing at the luncheon netted $380 this year, thanks to the attractive items 

and particularly Pan Mitchell’s baskets. We continue to receive very generous donations 

from our members for which we are grateful.  Our balance on June 30, the end of our 

fiscal  year was  $10,281.28.  Your board has  been entertaining purchasing of plaques to 

memorialize our organization on JFTB and/or at the  new Army Museum.  

  

 Publications: We continue to publish The Blade on a quarterly basis. We try with the 

limited space available, to inform the membership of the passing of our members, of the 

activities of the board of governors, and to present information on critical issues, as well 

as news of general interest.  We welcome information from members for inclusion in 

the publication.  

The Annual Report summarizes the past year's activities as well as provides the member-

ship with a current roster of the members, and officers, photos from the Annual Meeting 

Luncheon, and articles of interest. We welcome member articles and pictures  for publi-

cations as space permits. Let us know what you are doing now or share a memory from 

the past in next years publication.  

Special thank you to the  Publication staff that included Photographer COL Ben Colcol, 

and Layout and Design LTC Milt Houghton  and COL Lydia Collins. 

Submitted by LTC Beverley Houghton 

Treasurer and Publications Chair 

 

 

Website: The new 63rd Infantry Division Association, USAR Website is 

http://63rdinfdivassn.wix.com/newwebpage.  It is an upgraded website and should be 

easier to use.   

The website was developed to provide current up to date communication with the 

members between our quarterly BLADE  and ANNUAL REPORT mailings.  If you know 

of a member passing, please notify the Secretary at jwisenb662@gmail.com and the 

Webmaster at dlw4@juno.com. 

  

Don Wirth LTC  

Web Master 

http://63rdinfdivassn.wix.com/newwebpage
mailto:jwisenb662@gmail.com
mailto:dlw4@juno.com
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BG  David C. Hemley In Memory of BG Bill O'Brian, USAR 

LTC Beverley Houghton In Memory of LTC William Sellen 

SGM George Ichimura In Memory of Fallen Comrades of the 63d Inf. Diiv. 

Ms Diana Kelly In Memory of SGM Howard Eighmy 

Mrs. Pat Paulson In Memory of MG Ted Paulson 

CAPT Larry Stuppy In Memory of Dr. Laurence Stuppy 

LTC  Donald Wirth 
In Memory of LTC Paul Olson, CPT Art Esterbrook -  

one time members of COB 163d Sig Bn, 63rd Inf Div 

LTC James Wright In Memory of LTC Paul S. Olson  

COL William (Tom) Allen  

LTC James Dowd  

CSM Arnold Greenberg In Memory of Anita Almeyda 

LTC Robert Karbel  

LTC Gary Macnamara  

CONTRIBUTIONS 

The Board of Governors gratefully acknowledges the following contributions to the As-

sociation which were made between May 2016 and April 2017.   

 

                    The following members made donation s of $50 or more 

Additional Sustaining Contributions 



 

:  

 

 

     

       

     

     

      

      

      

  

 

 

 

Above. Chaplain Col Forden gibing invocation 

Below:  BG Ebner and COL Collins discussing Oppor-

tunity drawing 

Above: reviewing memorabilia. 

Below: COL Allen reviewing old annuals. 



.Below: COL Mike Ewens 

busy working  with Na-

tional Archive and Veter-

ans History Projects these 

days. 

 

Above: LTC MacNamara 

told about being in Vi-

etnam then LAPD. Now 

retired and teacing Part 

Time 

Above: LTC Blasjo got a direct 

commission in the 63d.  Served at 

Hazard Park then 311th and 

USAR School in Pasadena. Says it 

was a great time in his life.  
Below:  Chaplain (COL) Forden  

served from 1968—2004.   In pri-

vate practice he was a school psy-

chologist.,  He is now workling  part

-time as a hospice chaplain at Loma 

Linda Hospital   

LTC Milt Houghton talked 

about his recent return to Vi-

etnam a with a Battlefield  

Vietnam Tour company,  

 
 Above:  COL Richard Keagy is a 

retired veterinarian. Both of his 

parents were also veterinarians. 

He served 36 years—active and 

reserve. At one time was the Asst. 

Chief of the Veterinary Corps. 



 

Below:  COL Alfred Diaz was an OTC 

cadet., He served 7 1/2 years active 

duty an the rest of his 30 years in the 

reserves.  He is a graduate of Harvard 

Business School.  Served in the 311th 

and reviewed 100% of the LogEx Plan-

ning.   

Above: Master Sergeant joined the 

82nd Airborne, served in Vietnam 

and later in the 311th COSCOM.   

Above: SGM George Ichimura As an 

Army reserve technician he ran the daily 

operations of the reserve center. “And 

loved the Army Reserve.  

Above: COL Alfred Rasch was an ROTC 

Cadet at Penn State, just celebrated his 

50th Anniversary from  there.  Contin-

ues to work as an attorney . Lots of 

benefits in the military.  

COL Bill Reals  telling about his memo-

rable moments in the 63rd.  

Below: COL Lydia Collins did not tell her 

parents she was going into the military 

until she had taken her oath. Served in 

311th and Pentagon. Now talks to 

sudents at “Freedom Center of Orange 

County” about freedom, military  etc.  



Above: LTC Gerry Muir (guest) An ROTC Ca-

det in 1968  thought he was going to have a 

short carrer in the military  but served 18  

years in the Army Signal Command.  

COL Kathy Ellis retired from the 311th 

COSCOM.  As one of those who never ac-

tually was on active duty, she is pleased 

that the law has been changed that she 

can say she is a Veteran.  

Below: Capt Stuppy , son of  

the late COL Stuppy  flew in 

and out of Vietnam “Lived a 

little bit of MASH”.  He 

helped train the Vietnam-

ese how to fly planes.  

BG David Henley talked about his expe-

rience as a PA officer in Berlin when 

President Kennedy was there. He  and 

his wife also had an adventure in Korea 

where they  went on the north Korean 

side of a meeting table for a photo op.  

They returned to the So. Korean side 

safely.  

COL Jim Wisenbaker said his most 

memorable experience in the 63rd 

was getting to preside over the re-

vitalization of the Bell Center and the 

326th Finance Group  

Pat Paulson reminded us that 

she  has been part of the 63d 

longer than any of us, as her 

father was stationed with that 



Above:  LTC James Wright was in ROTC in 1958  at 

the University of Reno. He was commissioned active 

duty in the Signal  Corps.  LTC Wright sponsored th 

the family of the late LTC Olson to this event.   

Mrs. Elaine Olson thanking the  group 

for the support and recognition for her 

family.  

At the table: Jennifer Shaw, Annelise Shaw, Alyssa Shaw, Christine Baginski, Karen Collins, Elaine Olson and LTC James Wright. 

Pat Paulson reminded us that she  has been 

part of the 63d longer than any of us, as her 

father was stationed with that command in 

Germany in 1945. 

Pat Paulson reminded us that she  has been 

part of the 63d longer than any of us, as her 

father was stationed with that command in 

Germany in 1945. 



COL Susan Lee joined the army as an en-

listed.  Her father was not happy, he want-

ed her to go in the Navy.  She was a PFC 

who wanted better quarters and  more 

money  so she became an officer.  

 

COL Richard Garza served in the Army 

Corps of Engineers from  from 1`969 

to 2006.  Early in sis career he met 

then CAPT Bob Lame who had a va-

cancy in his unit.  

LTC Don Wirth used his time to  share with 

us information sent by George LePold  who 

us currently very active in the American 

Legion in the state of Washington.  

Once again COL Ben Colcol was so 

busy taking the photos that we did 

not get to hear his story.  

LTC Brian Silk spent part of his 

reserve in a helicopter unit out 

of Van Nuys.  He took the heli-

copter to pickup payrolls land-

ing in the parking lot at Paso 

Robles.   

LTC Beverley Houghton relaying a mes-

sage from MG Dacier  - her memory of 

how our great Blood and Fire Command 

went from the “basement” of the 

“league” to number one or two in readi-

ness. Many mant thanks to all the folks 

at the 63rd for supporting the efforts.   

LTC Houghton went on to talk about her 

own challenges entering the Army as a 

Major.  



BG David Henley and LTC Don Wirth 

 



Lieutenant Colonel Sims Hamilton  

Lieutenant Colonel Hanford C. Olsen  

Lieutenant Colonel Joseph M. Quinn  

Chief Warrant Officer 4 William Williams  

Lieutenant Colonel Robert J. Gilmore  

Brigadier General Harold Dillingham  

Lieutenant Colonel Gene Holder 

Major Ralph Luevano 

Lieutenant Colonel Richard P. Adams 

 Lieutenant Colonel August F. Kapp  

Colonel Leslie T. Welch 

Major Patrick T. Hanlon 

Lieutenant Colonel Jimmy S. Gozawa  

Lieutenant Colonel Thomas F. Peel  

Chief Warrant Officer Ralph W. Engler 

 Lieutenant Colonel Ebert Chatham  

Major John W. Wells 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Andreas  

Lieutenant Colonel Victor E. Burrhus  

Lieutenant Colonel William E. Boell  

Major General Berwyn Fragner  

Lieutenant Colonel Harold G. Solie  

Colonel James P. Wampler 

Major Marcello A. Vasquez  

Lieutenant Colonel Jerry Asher  

Brigadier General Albert G. Peterson  

Major General Louis Kaufman  

Lieutenant Colonel John W. Flory  

Colonel John W. King 

Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Keller  

Major Albert W. Seymour 

Colonel Erle H. Frady, Jr.  

Lieutenant Colonel Frank C. Cwik  

Colonel Richard P. Hanson  

Corporal Thomas A. Pope  

Lieutenant Colonel Fred W. Grassly  

Colonel William M. Walsh  

Lieutenant Colonel Edward York, Jr.  

Chief Warrant Officer 4 John Harrison 

Lieutenant Colonel Michael D. Vaccariello  

Lieutenant Colonel Sidney J. Hoenig  

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Joseph W. Orozco 

Captain William J. Martin 

Lieutenant Colonel Henry C. Thompson  

Colonel Noel B. Pattinson 

Lieutenant Colonel Walter R. Maxwell  

Major Raymond Gorman 

Sergeant Major Salvatore A. Cellura  

Lieutenant Colonel Frank Prince  

Major Robert J. Jones 

Lieutenant Colonel John D. Tolin  

Master Sergeant Charles C. Hockett  

Major Milton Peeples 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Robert L. Monro  

First Sergeant Chris Hershey 

Colonel James Sutton  

Colonel Thomas V. Chandler  

Brigadier General Stewart L. Hall  

First Sergeant Jack N. Finicum  

Colonel Raymond J. Nepute  

Major Howard T. Graber, Jr.  

Lieutenant Colonel Mal Packer  

Colonel Albert L. Mendonca 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Cyril H. Dorsk  

Colonel Gordon H. Wallace  

Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers  

Lieutenant Colonel Carl P. Bechdolt  

Major Harry L. Lindroth 

Colonel Milton I. Bremer 

Lieutenant Colonel Donald F. Mitchell  

Lieutenant Colonel Jack C. Dedrick  

Lieutenant Colonel Charles C. Bennett  

Lieutenant Colonel Robert A. Smirl  

Colonel Martin S. Gray 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 George Miller  

Brigadier General Joseph G. Rebman  

Colonel Vernon MacPherson  

Colonel Artis C. Grant 

Lieutenant Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten 

Lieutenant Colonel Salvador H. Dippollet 

Major General William J. Hixson 

Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin 

Colonel George Lundgren 

Major Geza Z Farkas 

First Lieutenant Charles R. Janeway 

In Memorium 



Major John R. Mitchell 

Sergeant Major Fleming Johnson 

Lieutenant Colonel Robert D. Kleist 

Colonel Banner P. Rice 

Sergeant Major Charles Cavenee 

Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam, Jr. 

Lieutenant Colonel Roland L. Stewart, Jr. 

Master Sergeant David L. Johnson 

Major Dale D. Hart 

Lieutenant Colonel Theodore E. Sazzman 

Sergeant Major Robert J. Barber 

Lieutenant Colonel Bill F. Pierce 

CW4 Walter H. Woodward, Jr.  

Colonel William E. Kuntz 

Lieutenant Colonel John J. Coveney 

Colonel Russell C. Paris 

Colonel Laurence J. Stuppy 

Captain James E. Hodges 

Colonel Charles J. McCleery 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 George F. Murray 

Major George R. Elder   

Colonel William J.M. Monsanto 

Lieutenant Colonel Edward H Ahlgren 

First Sergeant Herman C. McDonald 

Chief Warrant Officer 4  Robert Griffiths 

Major George L. Dutton 

Major Hamilton C. Smyth 

MG Theodore W. Paulson 

Captain Frances Arthur Esterbrook  

Colonel Raymond J. Zuleski 

Captain Danny Staggs 

Command Sergeant Major William R. 

Sanders 

Master Sergeant Robert F. Graf 

Sergeant Major Thomas Gorden, Jr. 

Colonel Charles Harris Clark III 

Colonel  William R. Seaver 

Major John Noyes Tappe  

Lieutenant Colonel Richard Kidwell 

Colonel  Ralph J. Hippert 

Colonel Ralph D. Hill 

Colonel James B. Price, Jr. 

Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy 

Colonel Edward D. Miller 

Rear Admiral Bennett S. Sparks 

Captain Julius A. Leetham 

Lieutenant Colonel Bruce H. Huntley 

Captain Ulysses G. Brown 

Chief Warrant Officer 4  Raymond E. Ross 

Chief Warrant Officer 4  Joseph L. Hamilton 

Lieutenant Colonel Durwood H. Hicks 

Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges 

Command Sergeant Major William Jocobi 

Colonel Andrew D. Amerson 

Lieutenant Colonel Earl B. Young 

Colonel Charles Estermyer 

Lieutenant Colonel Ira Gerald Clary, Sr. 

Lieutenant Colonel Edward D. Doughty 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Jesse Raymond 

Colonel Homer B.Lind 

MR Bill Ahlvers 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Haskell R.. Beck 

Colonel Terry L. Stacy 

Lieutenant Colonel Robert Smith 
BG Robert D. Upp 
MSG Ulric L. Grigsby Jr. 

SFC Robert A. Campbell 

COL John M. Bodley 

COL Michael H. Schirm 

COL Emmett Drennan 

LTC Fred W. Aberle 

CSM Sherry  Eason 

LTC Paul Olson 

LTC William B. Sellen 

LTC Earl Sinks Jr.  

 

MEMBERS WE LOST/REPORTED 

SINCE May 2016  

In Memorium (cont) 



 

 

 







COL Ben Colcol winner of the “big” basket  who elected to pass it on to the youngest attendee. Ryley Bryson, 

Granddaughter of LTC Milt and Bev Houghton, who was the lucky recipient.  

Pan Mitchell displaying the incredible baskets she donates every year in loving memory of her  late husband 

LTC Don Mitchell.  



MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY 

NAME                     STREET ADDRESS   CITY   STATE  ZIPCODE 

Mr.        Bill Ahlver                                 162 Highland Vista Ln                 Roseburg   OR   97470-8979  
COL       William  T.  Allen    6052 Hacker Ln    Agoura Hills   CA   91301-1410  
CW5     Tony Ambriz    1531 Stevens Loop   Babson Park   FL   33827-8680  
LTC       Philip D. Anderson    257 W. 20th Street   Upland    CA 91784-1642  
CPT      Jonpatrick S. Anderson   P.O. Box 132145    Dallas    TX   75313-2145  
Mrs.     Debra A. Anton    1310 Gonrales Road   Simi Valley   CA   93063-4577  
SFC      Sarah A. Aughton    6172 Fernwood Dr.   Huntington Beach  CA   92648-5574 
Mrs.    Robert J. Barber    2592 W. 235th Street   Torrrance   CA   90505-4225 
CW3    John J. Baribault    7777 Hauck Street   Las Vegas   NV   89139-0101  
CPT     Edward H. Barr    P.O. Box 1194    Napomo   CA   93444-1194  
The Beck Family     3174 Lindacita Lane   Anaheim   CA   92804-1725  
SGM   Thomas R. Beckert    P.O. Box 5904    La Quinta   CA   92248-7245 
CW5   Raymond C. Benson   3083 Cardamon St.   Rialto    CA   92376-7245  
COL    Wilbert L. Berg    17141 Gledhill St.   Northridge   CA   91325-2525  
MG     Stephen C. Bissett    23312 Castlerocke   Mission Viejo   CA   92692-1691  
LTC     Wesley D. Blasjo    14130 Descanso Dr.   Lake Mathews   CA   92570-9470  
Mrs.   Milton I. Bremer    1417 N. Louise St   Glendale   CA   91207-1323 
COL    Richard E. Brewster    4318 Jacaranda Ave   Burbank   CA   91505-3304 
COL    Jess Carranze Jr.    19731 Waterbury Ln   Huntington Beach  CA   92646-3542 
CW4   Leyland A. Carson    28535 Jenny Ln    Menifee   CA   92584-9237  
SFC     Steven L. Carson    28535 Jenny Ln    Menifee   CA   92584-9237 
CW5   Mary F. Carter    1001 Elysian Pl Apt. 225   Chespeake   VA   23320-2994 
MG     Robert Carter    1185 Leisure Lane #4   Walnut Creek   CA   94595-2990 
CPT     Casey A. Carver    2635 E 17th St    Long Beach   CA   90804-1510  
MG     Bruce Casella    2665 NW Campion Circle   Bend    OR  97701-8674  
Mr      Stephen Cavenee    1891 N. Lincoln Street   Orange    CA  92865-4624  
CW4   Farrell J. Chiles    24 Oak Cliff Drive   Pomona   CA   91766-4857  
Mrs.   Sharon Clary    2517 Hepworth Dr   Davis    CA   95618-7671  
CW4   Patrick J. Cleary    2227 W Farlington St   W. Covina   CA   91790-5606 
Mr.     Fred Clinton    102 South Jenkins St.   Alexandria   VA   22304-4910  
COL    Ben M. Colcol    2518 Alki Place    Anaheim   CA   92806-5002  
COL    Lydia Collins    10424 Faywood St   Bellflower   CA   90706-3309 
COL   Carl Conley Jr.    PO. Box 688    Cypress    CA  90630-0688  
COL    Irma H. Cooper    2326 N Cornet Court   Covina    CA  91724-3935 
COL   Michael A. Cornwell    One South Orange Grove Blvd #2    Pasadena   CA   91105-1783 
COL   Paul L. Corriere Jr.                                     581 Santa Theresa Place                    Chula Vista   CA  91914-4130 
MG   John T. Crowe    3939 W School Ave   Visalia    CA   93291-5514  
MG   Donna Dacier    6830 Yellowstone Dr   Riverside   CA   92506-3924 
Ms.   Tami Daricek    PO Box 38    Beaumont   CA   92223-0038 
MSG  Francis David    2025 San Marino Ave   San Marino   CA   91108-1138 
LTC   Fred E. Davidson    71 Quail Ln    Martinez   CA   94553-9762 
SFC   Tonya Davis    13914 Cadmus Ave.   Los Angeles   CA   90061-2133 
COL   Alfred M. Diaz    16725 Lew Allen Circle   Riverside   CA   92518-2909  
COL   Larry V. Diehm    23582 Los Grandes   Laguna Beach   CA   92656-1120  
Family of LTC Doughty    465-320 Church St   Janesville   CA   96114-9649 
BG     James W. Dunham    4800 Stafford Drive   Colleyville   TX   76034-4207  
Mrs.  Warrienne Dutton    9548 La Canada Way   Sunland    CA   91040-1609  
COL   Wilfred L. Ebel    901 17th St NW    Washington   DC   20006-2503  
BG    Charles K. Ebner    619 Jasmine Ave    Corona Del Mar   CA   92625-2311 
MAJ  Raymond H. Edgerly    3475 N Sundown Lane   Oceanside   CA   92056-4710 
COL   Kathleen K. Ellis    25572 Wilde Ave    Stevenson Ranch   CA   91381-1549  
MS    Ellen Estermyer    5924 Sirl Way    Orangevale   CA   95662-4939  
COL   Michel A. Ewens    4008 Dean Drive    Ventura    CA   93002-3737  
COL   Albert T. Finnerty    1854 S Silver Hawk Dr   Diamond Bar   CA   91765-2851  



MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY 

NAME                     STREET ADDRESS  CITY   STATE  ZIPCODE 

COL   Hayward Fong    201 N Catalina St    Los Angeles   CA   90004-4603 
COL   Donald L. Forden    27001 Crews Hill Dr   Sun City    CA   92586-3109  
COL   Allan C. Fork    4957 Rolling Meadows Rd   Rolling Hills Estates  CA   90274-1523  
LTC    Osborn N. Foster    1536 Orange Grove Ave   Los Angeles   CA   90046-2618  
CSM   Earl Franklin    8027 W Vieginia Dr #402   Dallas    TX   75237-3767  
CSM  Tony R. Franklin    2287 E. Burnside Street   Simi Valley   CA   93065-2302  
COL   Dan Furtado    405 W. Latimer Ave   Campbell   CA   95008-1903  
CPT   Carl A. Garnett II    Via Gardasana 382/2   Malcesine   Italy   37018  
COL   Richard A. Garza    14201 Galy Street   Tustin    CA   92780-2306  
MAJ   Richard J. Gillaspy    3501 Brayton Ave   Long Beach   CA   90807-4809  
COL   Abram F. Goldman    71 Camino Arroyo North   Palm Desert   CA   92260-0324  
COL   Chung C. Gong    P.O. Box 397    Five Points   CA   93624-0397 
Mrs.   Ray Gorman    15035 Sandy Ridge Rd.   Elizabeth Lake   CA   93532-1310 
Mrs.   Florance Graf    16807 Lassen Street   Sepulveda   CA   91343-1004  
Mrs.   Artis C. Grant    4334 Victoria Park Pl.   Los Angeles   CA   90019-4211  
SGM   John H. Green    16114 S Thorson Ave   Compton   CA   90221-4645  
CSM   Arnold Greenberg    1902 Park Ave, Apt 225   Los Angeles   CA   90026-7029  
BG      Gerald D. Griffin    123 Forest Ave    Pacific Grove   CA   93950-2004  
CW4   John Hacker    632 36th Street    San Bernardino   CA   92405-2004  
COL    Joseph A. Haroun    P.O. Box 3402    Seal Beach   CA   90740-3402  
MSG   Frank J. Harrison III    28159 Rustling Wind Cir.   Menifee   CA   90740-3402  
MAJ    James R. Helms    2220 Sewanee Lane   Arcadia    CA   91007-5161  
BG     David C. Henley    P.O. Box 333    Port Hueneme   CA   93044-0333  
CPT    George R. Hernandez   9990 Cadoc Ln    Reno    NV   89521-4405  
LTC    Durwood  D. Hicks    3306 Via Carriza, Unit P   Laguna Hills   CA   92653-3063  
Mr.    David Hill     1931 Power, Street   Hermosa Beach   CA   90254-2015  
Mrs.   Betty J. Hippert    146 Lehman Drive   Carlisle    PA   17013-8563  
LTC    Wayne G. Ho    92-117 Panana St Apt 407   Kapolei    HI   96707-3729  
SSG   George J. Hofstetter    12609 Eastbrook Ave   Downey    CA   90242-4937  
SP5    Karl E. Holmstrom    771 W. Circulo Napa   Green Valley   AZ   95614-2820  
LTC    Beverley A. Houghton   11307 Martha Ann Dr   Los Alamitos   CA   90720-3805  
LTC    Milton D. Houghton    11307 Martha Ann Dr   Los Alamitos   CA   90720-3805  
Mrs.   Stanley T. (Janet) Hoversten   21062 George Brown Ave.  Riverside   CA   92518-2805 
MAJ   George E. Hutson    708 Widsten    Wayzata   MN   55391-1784  
SGM   Jere P. Hyde    13618 Crewe St    Van Nuys   CA   91405-4235  
SGM   George Ichimura    394 E. Merced Place   West Covina   CA   91790-5026  
CW4   Duane R. Johnson    16503 Arrowhead Dr   Leander    TX   73641-8504 
Mrs.   David L. Johnson    10517 Mary Ave.    Los Angeles   CA   90002-3546  
SGM   Victor P. Johnson    132 North 80th Street   Milwaukee   WI   53213-3436  
COL   Thomas Jones    1380 S Anaheim Blvd.   Anaheim   CA   92805-6205 
LTC    Flo J. Jones     8531 N 30th Drive   Phoenix    AZ   85051-3903 
LTC    Paul R. Jones    8531 N 30th Drive   Phoenix    AZ   85051-3903 
MG    Jerry J. Josten    12120 Harbor Dr    Woodbridge   VA   22192-2202  
LTC    Robert Karbel    16660 Gledhill St    North Hills   CA   91343-2706  
CPT    Robert L. Kaufman    20 Bahari Street    Rancho Mission Viejo  CA   92694-1810 
COL    Richard H. Keagy    550 Loring Ave    Los Angeles   CA   90024-2524  
CW4  James B. Keeling    8804 Sorrell Street   Bakersfield   CA   93307-5937 
LTC    Maurice D. Keller    3139 Dianora Drive   Rancho Palos Verde  CA   90275-6200  
Ms.    Diana Kelly     6685 FM 645    Palestine   TX   95803-1266 
COL   Roger A. Kessler    33349 Calle Cantu   Temecula   CA   92592-1812  
COL   Gopal S. Khalsa    3336 E. Popinac Loop   Tucson    AZ   85716-2273  
MG    Rodney Kobayashi    2304 223rd Court NE   Sammamish   WA   98074-4086  
COL   Perry Kupferman    21 Hillsdale Drive   Newport   CA   92660-4235  
SP4    Pearley A. Lachance    104 Halifax Street   Winslow   ME   04901-6934  



MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY 
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COL   Frank C. Lagattuta    2528 Segovia    La Verne   CA   91750-1171  
MG   Robert A. Lame    P.O. Box 6742    Pine Mountain   CA   93222-6742  
MAJ   George W. LaPold    3993 Gentlebrook Ln Unit 12  Bellingham   WA   98226-7185  
COL   Lance R. Larsen    5091 Yearling Avenue   Irvine    CA   92304-2957  
COL   Hayward P. LeCrone    9631 Brynman Drive   Villa Park   CA   92861-2604 
COL   Susan G. Lee    3119 N Pinewood St   Orange    CA   92865-1223  
COL   Daniel A. Lenhart    4700 E. 4Th St.    Long Beach   CA   90814-3012 
Mrs.   Patrica Lind    14707 Pammy Way   Grass Valley   CA   95949-6524  
COL   Gregory F. Linden    1923 Vista Del Norte   Fallbrook   CA   92028-9586  
LTC    Kenneth R. Lindley    232 South Ridge Drive   Fallbrook   CA   92028-1624 
 LTC   Henry R. Maar Jr.    3258 Grafton Street   Simi Valley   CA   93063-2628  
MG   Mark MacCarley    2926 E. Chevy Chase Drive  Glendale   CA   91206-1908  
LTC   Gary L. MacNamara    5281 Pembury Dr   La Palma   CA   90623-1532     
COL   William Marshall    1921 Liliano Pl    Sierra Madre   CA   91024-1534 
COL   Samuel A. Martinez    2517 S. Townsend Street   Santa Ana   CA   92704-5528  
SFC   Arturo A. Martinez    419 Pomelo Ave. Apt. D   Monterey Park   CA   91755-3539  
CW2   Brian A. Masser    10646 Samoa Avenue   Tujunga    CA   91042-1521  
CW2   Loren K. McCloskey    1223 Cindy Lane    Cleburne   TX   76031-6634  
Mrs.   Ernestine McDonald   2627 South Calaveras Place  Ontario    CA   91761-7004  
BG     Ronald V. McDougall   1227 Blujay Court   Concord   CA   94524-3448  
Mrs.   Albert L. (Jan) Mendonca   604 E. 4th St.    St. Peter   IL    62880-0134  
SGM   Bori Meneghelli    2249 Cimony Ln    Freeland   WA   98249-9412  
COL    Jan C. Mennig    4440 Lindell Blvd, Apt 1703  Saint Louis   MO   63108-2443  
COL    Michael A. Meyers    1100 Brookline Rd. Apt. #222E  Seal Beach   CA   90740-3269  
COL    Dwayne E. Mickelson   2805 Miguel Street   Riverside   CA   92506-4120  
Mrs.   M. Delores Milhous    3510 Turtle Creek Blvd.Suite 10E    Dallas    TX   75219-5544 
Sgt     Vincent J. Militello    3079 Jasper Circle   Rescue    CA   95672-9485  
COL   John H. Milor    42161 Sutters Mill Rd   Palm Desert   CA   92260-2272  
Mrs.   Donald F. (Pam) Mitchell   5853 Compass Dr.   Los Angeles   CA   90045-1703  
COL   John H. Milor    42161 Sutters Mill Rd   Palm Desert   CA   92260-2272 
MG   Paul Mock     5506 Malachite    Alta Loma   CA   91737-2248  
COL   Noah F. Modisett    1700 Cumbre Drive   San Pedro   CA   90732-4222  
COL   Terry B. Morgan    252 Sierks St.    Costa Mesa   CA   92627-2152  
MAJ   Albert W. Morris    15921 Sunburst Street   North Hills   CA   91343-3139  
COL   Ronald H. Moskowitz   7207 Melotte St.    San Diego   CA   92119-1612  
CPT   Frank Mulligan    436 Charles St    Moorpark   CA   93021-1213  
Mrs.  Rosemary Murray    863 Navajo Drive    Riverside   CA   92507-6049 
LTC   James B. O'Dowd    30213 Corte Cantania   Temecula   CA   92391-1910  
MSG Oscar Cantu-Ojeda    1320 Ardilla Ave    La Puente   CA   91746-1126  
SSG   Amy M. Ou     11934 Algardi Street   Norwalk   CA   90650-7167  
Mrs.  RussellParis    3176 Rossini Pl    Topanga   CA   90290-4464  
COL   Russell E. Park    30 Catspaw Cape    Coronado   CA   92118-3234  
COL   Keith O. Parkin    1 Baroness Lane    Laguna Niguel   CA   92677-4909  
Mrs. Ted (Pat) Paulson                                       5801 Crestridge Rd, Apt C307  Rancho Palos Verdes  CA   90275-4976  
COL   John E. Paulus    113 Wilderness Rd.   Hampton   VA   23669-1433  
Mrs.  Ruth Pellegrin    8170 Ridgetop Court   Fair Oaks   CA   95628-5103  
BG    James H. Phillips    PO Box 41    Wenatchee   WA   98807-0041  
Mr.   Nathaniel  H. Pickett   PO Box 5    Apple Valley   CA   92307-0001 
Mrs.   Bill F. Pierce    20602 Pebble Lane   Huntington Beach  CA   92646-6043 
COL   James R. Pitcher    1220 Johnson Dr, Spc 68   Ventura    CA   93003-0649  
Mrs.   Frank I. Prince    430 Elizabeth Ave.   Rockingham   NC   28379-3118  
COL   Ronald Dean Rallis Sr.   31702 Latkspur Drive   Placentia   CA   92870-2544 
COL   Albert J. Rasch Jr.    2716 Canary Dr    Costa Mesa   CA   92626-4748  
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Mrs.   Jesse L. Raymond    1339-A Bread Street   Gahanna   OH   43230-6733  
COL   William J. Reals Jr.    28762 Bolanos    Mission Viejo   CA   92692-1055 
BG     Joseph G. Rebman Family   22708 Ladeene Ave.   Torrrance   CA   90505-3441  
LTC   Robert L. Redford    179 Deerfield Drive   Jonesboro   GA   30238-5819  
COL   Robert H. Reynolds    15 Irma PL    Oceanport   NJ   07757-1056  
CSM  Robert N. Roberson    9236 Lake Country Dr.   Santee    CA    92071-2139  
LTC    Ken Robinson    32078 S Agarita Dr   Oracle    AZ   85623-7318  
MSG Roberto R. Roman    1586 E. Howard St.   Pasadena   CA   91104-2636 
LTC   G.  A. Romandy    1790 N. Warbler Place   Orange    CA   92867-8416 
SGM  Larry Romero    3125 Saint Thomas Way   Bakersfield   CA   93306-4563 
COL   Charles H. Rosenthal   814 Amherst Avenue #203  Los Angeles   CA   90049-5249  
Mr    Philip Ross     18707 Nathan Hill Dr   Canyon Country   CA   91351-3446  
COL   James Rowe    10102 Ludwig Street   Villa Park   CA   92861-4309  
MS   Evelyn Sanders    500 E. Calaveras Street   Altadena   CA   91001-2220  
Mrs.  Marianne  Sazzmann   14627 Huston St.    Sherman Oaks   CA   91403-1642  
COL   Mark Scatolini    531 Esplanade, Apt 307   Redondo Beach   CA   90277-4094 
CSM  Leo Marty Schlocker    27000 Crews Hill Drive   Sun City    CA   92586-3108  
LTC    Lawrence  J. Schoenfeld   224 5th Street    Manhattan   CA   90266-5710 
MG   Michael J. Schweiger   954 Dartmoore Drive   Rogersville   MO   65742-7975  
MG   John L. Scott    2632 E. Canyon Creek   Gilbert    AZ   85295-2327 
Mr.   Bill Scott     2720 Village Pl, Ap 5230   Waterloo   IA   50702-5805  
Mrs.  Shirley Seaver    63 La Crescenta Drive   Camarillo   CA   93010-8408  
COL   Paul G. Seehusen    10667 Cranks Road   Culver City   CA   90230-5428  
Mrs.  William (Phyllis) Sellen   3769 Mesa Linda Drive   Las Vegas   NV   89120-3131  
BG    Darel R.  Sievers    733 Calle Punta    Thousand Oaks   CA   91360-6123  
LTC   Brian Silk     24023 Bessemer St.   Woodland Hills   CA   91367-2919  
COL   Harry V. Sirk    467 S. Catalina Ave.   Pasadena   CA   91106-3304 
Mr.   James R. Smirl    P.O. Box 880    Upland    CA   91785-0880  
The Jean Smith Family    2306 Fern Ave    Chico    CA   95926-2009  
Mrs.   Margaret Stacy    9749 Ashworth Drive   North Chesterfield  VA   23236-1633  
LTC    Robert H. Stratman    28128 Pacific Cst Hwy #100  Malibu    CA   90265-3933     
Mr.    Laurence J. Stuppy    6872 Vista del Sol Drive   Huntington Beach  CA   92647-6654  
COL   Dale Swanson    6526 Crystal Springs Dr.   San Jose   CA   95120-4615  
Mrs.   Linda Swavely    31094 Calle Aragon   Temecula   CA   92592-5463  
LTC    Earle D. Sweeney    3209 Conata Street   Duarte    CA   91010-1652  
Mrs.   Rhodyne Tappe    24705 Pappas Road   Ramona    CA   92065-4913  
Mrs.  Cheryl Birchfield Tolbert   1843 Raulston Rd.   Maryville   TN   37803-2906  
Mrs.   John D. Tolin    3618 Shadow Brook   San Antonio   TX   78247-3037  
MS     Clare Marie Valle    1301 5Th Ave Apt 343   San Diego   CA   92101-4250  
COL   H. Peter Velasco    5310 Big Range St.   North Las Vegas   NV   89031-3523  
BG     Michael Walter    25813 Hudson St    Loma Linda   CA   92354-3905  
COL   William J. Ward    27538 Cherry Creek Dr   Valencia   CA   91354-1348  
LTC    Jack Wear     4630 Canyon Park Lane   Laverne    CA   91750-1864 
MAJ   Christopher E. West    288  W. Essex Ave,   Memphis   TN   38109-1516  
COL   Minor K. White    3903 Wingate Drive   Columbus   GA   31909-3233  
LTC    Paul W. Wims    41848 Montallegro St   Lancaster   CA   93536-2986  
LTC    Donald L. Wirth    4554 Cordoba Way   Oceanside   CA   92056-5102  
COL   James D. Wisenbaker   16352 Serenade Ln.   Huntington Beach  CA   92647-3540  
LTC    James T. Wright    23202 Evalyn Avenue   Torrance   CA   90505-4437  
Mrs.   Roberta Wright    4603 Top Flight Dr.   Crestview   FL   32539-5710  
MAJ   John M. Youngstead   1362 Cerritos Drive   Laguna Beach   CA   92651-2817  
MG   Albert Zapanta    2516 Clearspring Drive   North Irving   TX   75063-3163  
Mr.   Steven Zuleski    1250 N Hwy PMB 262   Colville    WA   99114-2005 
    



CSM Sherry  Eason 
 

1931-2016 
 

LTC Paul Olson 
 

1933—2016  
 
 

LTC William B. Sellen 
 

January 31, 2017 
 

Funeral and Burial were held at  
Arlington National Cemetery on June 21, 2017 

 
 

LTC Earl Sinks Jr.  
 

April 2017 

LTC Sinks  became a member of the 63rd Inf Div Assoc. in 
1984. His assignments included the 916th Field Depot and  the 

311th.  

 

LTC Sinks in interned at Riverside National  Cemetery. 

 Memoriam Information the Association has Received  
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